## Royal Mail Group

30th June 2016

Our reference:1-3589006851

Your reference:

Councillor Howard Sykes MBE 5 Ballard Way Shaw OLDHAM OL2 8DU Royal Mail Headquarters 100 Victoria Embankment LONDON EC4Y OHQ

Dear Cllr Sykes

Postboxes on Glebe Street/Salts Street and Longley Street and Milnow Road.

Further to my previous letter, I am now able to update you with more information about the above postboxes.

I am pleased to inform you that the replacement postboxes in Glebe Street/Salts Street and Longley Street have now been installed. The postbox in Milnow Road was due to be installed in February but has been delayed. The results of the scans undertaken to assess the suitability of the location has been unsuccessful, meaning a delay to the installation. Once again I will update you when I have more information to hand.

We have experienced over 40 thefts of postboxes in the Oldham, Manchester and Stockport areas recently. These thefts have been reported to the police and our security teams are assisting them with their investigations. Should you or local residents have any more information in relation to these thefts I would be most grateful if you could pass this on to me.

Thank you for writing. Should you have any further questions please do not hesitate to contact me.

Y**d**urs sincerely

Michael Hogg

Public Affairs Manager - Royal Mail Group





